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"To make disciples for Jesus Christ by 
proclaiming God's Good News  

and by providing a community for 
spiritual growth" 

Rockbrook United Methodist Church 
9855 W. Center Rd 
Omaha, NE  68124 

Phone: 402-393-1015 
Fax: 402-955-1434 

E-mail: churchoffice@rockbrookumc.com 
www.rockbrookumc.com 

The Red Cross collected 9 units of whole 
blood at the August 6th Bloodmobile visit 
to Rockbrook United Methodist Church.   
A big Thank You goes to each of those 
donors who stepped forward and gave 

the Gift of Life!     

There were 2 first-time donors! 

Linda Stroud 

 

    Dear Pastor Marcee &     

 RUMC congregation, 

  Thank you for the                    

“Hero Activity Book” for 

Lucas and the children’s  

bible for Samuel. We were 

excited to have Samuel 

baptized at RUMC and are 

happy to have made it our                         

home church.  

Love,                                              
Kevin, Sara, Samuel & Lucas 

Bisanz 

 Thank you once again 

to all our Rockbrook 

Sewers! Barb Dinges 

collected & mailed off                      

approximately 64 children’s 

gowns & outfits this past month 

through our partnership with 

Midwest Missions to share 

around the world! Great job 

ladies! If you would like to join 

this group of sewers, please 

contact Barb Dinges.                                        

All patterns, material & supplies 

provided!                                                     

You just need a sewing machine!  

 

For the last week, the road I take to get to work has had a sheriff pulled off into a culvert waiting 
to stop someone for speeding. Right after the sheriff, there is a house that has lots of pumpkins 
out front. Clearly the occupants of the house are waiting for fall.  Waiting.  We wait a lot. We 
wait at a stop light. We wait for the train to cross the track. We wait for our partner to get home 
from work. We wait on our food to be done. We wait for the coffee to be brewed. And we are 
waiting for Jesus to return. There is a lot of waiting. What do we do in the liminal space? 

 

We live our lives. We work. We spend time with those we love. We play. We go to church. And 
hopefully we help our neighbors. Fall is when church ramps up.  Summer church is over. All the 
Sunday school classes start back up. Choir and Bells begin practicing again. Worship committee 
plans for the fall and the Advent season. Finance starts to create a budget for the next year and a 
stewardship campaign committee is formed. Nominations Committee starts to look at who can 
fill different spots on the church’s committees. It is a time filled with hope, nervousness and 
waiting. Finance waits for the different committees to turn in their budgets and then waits for 
the pledge cards to come in so a budget can be created. Nominations waits for people to return 
emails or phone calls. Waiting!  

 

This fall, I challenge us to think about how we feel in the waiting. How does waiting make your 
body feel? Does your blood pressure rise? Does your heart beat fast? Do your fingers tap and 
legs shake? How does waiting make your mind feel? Does your mind ruminate?  Do you mind-
lessly daydream or figure out ways to stay busy? How does waiting for God affect your world?  
Are you filled with trepidation? Are you anxious or are you peaceful? Waiting is part of being  
human, however it is how we spend our time waiting---we actively wait. We do! We act! We seek 
the last, lost, and lowest. 

 

In the waiting, I also want us to think about how we would describe Rockbrook in three words. I 
want you to think about one thing (an activity, a study, a program, etc) that you wish Rockbrook 
offered. Finally, I want you to consider one thing you could do for Rockbrook to make it the best 
church in the neighborhood. 

 

I continue to pray for y’all every day. I am praying for cooler weather. I am praying that the           
Holy Spirit moves us to be the people that Jesus wanted us to be.   

 

Peace+  Pastor Marcee 
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Dear members of the congregation of 
Rockbrook United Methodist Church,   

I am writing to express my deep             
gratitude for your amazing support, 
your kindness and your presence with 
our community. The dedication to your                       
congregation is truly inspiring in so 
many ways and just to see you practice 
the acts of Mercy within your           
community was truly a wonderful        
experience. Thank you for making it 
easy for us to present to you and share 
the stories that were on our hearts; 
your collective efforts to welcome us 
and give us a great farewell was very 
special to us and because of that we 
are grateful for you all. Thank you 
again and may you always continue to 
thrive and may you always find joy in 
your shared journeys in Christ.                        
 God bless you all! 

                               TATENDA  

Now that I am back to school 

and start to reminisce about 

the incredible summer spent 

with you all, I can only send 

my thanks and tell you how 

appreciative I am for the time 

spent with you. Thank you for 

everything: the support, the 

love, and the gifts you shared 

with us/me. Also, thank you 

very much for the words,  

wishes, prayers and money 

found in the cards; they really 

helped! 

May God bless you Rockbrook 

UMC, see ya!  Joseph Kasongo 

Dear Rockbrook UMC, 

We cannot express enough gratitude for the       

support, the Community, the guidance, the 

warmth and the love you all shared with us 

throughout the summer. 

Though our gratitude is expressed in these few 

words, our hearts and lives have been impacted 

by your love and we appreciate it. We will           

surely miss you.    Warm regards, Aabiskar 

Thank you’s  from the Micah Corp Interns! 

September 24, 2023 
   Save the Date! 

 

Celebrate Barb Gresham's 30 years of service at the                 
Pearl Pantry Ministries!                                                      

1:00pm  Luncheon (RSVP to Teresa by  9-15-23)                                                                       
Tri-Community UMC    6001 Fontenelle Ave.     Omaha 
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September 2023          

      

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     

 

 

 

                  

   

 1                    
6:30-8:30p  One For 

All Musical Theater 

(FH) 

 

 

2                              

NO Sq. Dancing           

Dancing! 

3  Luau Sunday! 

9:30am Worship Service, 
Live Streaming   (S) 

NO Sunday School               
(Children, Youth & Adult) 

 

4    Labor Day 

 Church Office Closed! 

 

5  

7:00p Sq. Dancers 

(FH) 

 

 

6 

6:45p Bell Choir (BR)

7:30p Choir Practice (S) 

 

 

 

7 

7:00p Sq. Dance Lessons 

(FH)                                                   

 

8 

6:30-8:30p  One For 

All Musical Theater 

(FH) 

9 

  

10  

8:30am Worship Service (S) 

9:30a Sunday School 
(Children, Youth & Adult) 

10:45a  Worship Service (S), 
Live Streaming  

11 

7:00p Finance Mtg. (FR)  

12 

11:00a DAR Mtg. (FH)

7:00p Sq. Dancing 

(FH) 

13 

1:30p  UWF Monthly 

Mtg. (FR)                                                               

6:45p Bell Choir (BR)

7:30p Choir Practice (S) 

 

         

14  

7:00 NO Sq. Dancing           

15                              

6:30-8:30p  One For 

All Musical Theater 

(FH) 

16                                                                                                                             

10:00a All for One 

Theater Auditions 

(FH) 

 

NO Sq. Dancing               

17  UWF Sunday! 

Special Guest -                
Rev. Stephanie 
Ahlschwede - District 
Superintendent                           

8:30am Worship Service (S) 

9:30a Sunday School 
(Children, Youth & Adult) 

10:45a  Worship Service (S), 
Live Streaming  

18 

 

 

 

19 

7:00p Sq. Dancers 

(FH) 

 

 

 

 

20 

6:45p Bell Choir (BR)

7:30p Choir Practice (S) 

 

Newsletter articles due 

for October Newsletter                         

Newsletter! 

 

21 

7:00p Sq. Dance Lessons 

(FH)                                                   

 

 

 

22 

6:30-8:30p  One For 

All Musical Theater 

(FH) 

 

 

 

23 

 

24                           
8:30am Worship Service (S) 

9:30a Sunday School 
(Children, Youth & Adult) 

10:45a  Worship Service (S), 
Live Streaming                                  

1:00p Barb Gresham’s 30 yr. 
celebration Tri-Community      
Luncheon 

25  

 

 

 26                            

5:00p Staff Meeting 

(FR)                           

 7:00p Sq. Dancing 

(FH) 

 

 

27 

1:00p Pastor Marcee’s 

Parlor Group (P)               

2:00p Sisters (FR)           

6:45p Bell Choir (BR)

7:30p Choir Practice (S) 

28 

7:00p Sq. Dance Lessons 

(FH)                                                   

29 

5:00p Serve at the 

Stephen Center 

6:30-8:30p  One For 

All Musical Theater 

(FH)                                     

30 
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September 

  

  

  

9/1 Darlene Hicks                                           

9/3     Marilee Garrison                     

9/7 Jenny Stilwell                                                 

9/9 Barb Reilly                                                                    

9/9 Jim Phillips                                         

9/12 Debbie Allard                             

9/14   Bob Christensen                                                                 

9/21 Lucie Ripley                                      

9/21 Kandi Holly                                                     

9/22    Kouakou Bruce                 

9/24 Doug Tyser                          

9/25   Tyson Boellstorff                                  

9/27   Betsy Bond                                                                      

9/29 Paul Pennington                          

9/30   Heidi Johnson                                                  

 

 

  

 

 August friends we remembered in prayer:  

Dave Diggs in-home rehab,                           

Bob Christensen,                                                                 

Prayers for Ukraine & Hawaii,                                        

All Church Congregations,                           

All Hospital Staff,                                         

All First Responders &                                 

All Military Personnel 

“Sisters” Fall Study!
God the Holy Spirit

Wednesdays  2:00pm       or       Mondays 7pm - Zoom

Sept. 27, Oct. 4, 18, 25,                 Oct. 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30     

& Nov. 1

RSVP to the Church Office by September 17th   

churchoffice@rockbrookumc.com     402.393.1015   

(Materials provided!)

Guest Speaker
Rev. Stephanie Ahlschwede

District Superintendent!
Join us!

UWF Sunday      
Sept. 17th

We will only have one Service  
this Sunday at 10:45 AM                                                                                                      

Volunteer to serve a meal at the Stephen Center                           
with our RUMC team!

* Volunteer to donate the ingredients for our 
monthly meal. (Ingredient list  items provided 
on clipboard)

•Help prepare meal at Rockbrook

•Sign-up sheet is located in the Parlor area 
next to the bulletin board on our clipboard!! 

•Contact Vance Allred with any questions!!   

Our next serving date at the 
Stephen Center will be                                            

Friday,  Sept. 29th or:

News From the ROCK . . .  

  NEVER TOO LATE TO JOIN CHOIR! 

A new season of Chancel Choir is approaching. We are hoping to gain new 
members to our choir and invite you to consider joining us. We sing weekly 

at the traditional service (10:45) and at special services during the year (Christmas 
Eve, Good Friday, Ash Wednesday). We rehearse on Wednesday evenings during the 
year beginning at 7:30. We sing a variety of musical styles and have good fellowship 
along the way. 

Our second rehearsal will be Wednesday, September 6th at 7:30pm! 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our director, Paul Susemihl: 
402.651.1760 or Paulsus@me.com. 

September & October                                           

Church Mission                

Project! 

mailto:Paulsus@me.com
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Rockbrook United Women in Faith                                                                                  

September 13     Regular monthly meeting  1:30pm (FR) 

September 17     UWF Sunday for the only Worship Service we                            
                  will have this Sunday at 10:45am.  (No 8:30am Worship Service) 

October 7            Participating in the Fall Festival     4pm - 6 pm 

 

 

 

October 7, 2023
Saturday

4pm-6pm!

Volunteer signup sheets are 
located in the Parlor area!



  

News From the 

Fall Fest!  

     Fun  

      for  

the  

         whole  

          family! 
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Back-Pack  Blessing!  

Back to School BBQ 
& Scavenger Hunt! 
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Crafters of homemade/handmade item will sign up to sell their special wears at this re-imagined 

Camp Fontanelle Fall Fest, Sept. 29th-Oct. 1st.  Staff is seeking those who would like to reserve a table 

space for the craft/vendor fair part of the Fall Fest.  If you, or someone you know would like to be 

part of the  craft/vendor fair need to fill out the Google Form: https://forms.gle/ao5bcjcgeXygv2QJ7. 
 

Crafters Needed!! 
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PUMPKIN PATCH & 
CORN MAZE AT                                             
CAMP FONTANELLE’ SPLIT OAK HOLLOW!                                         
    SEPT. 30 THROUGH OCT. 31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Saturdays and Sundays 

 We are open on weekends to the public.  

Saturday Hours: 10:00am - 6:00pm  

Sunday Hours: 10:00am - 6:00p  

We are open during the week by reservation only. Do you want to come out with a 
group, school, church or business during the week? Groups may make reservations 

by phoning 402-478-4296. (During the week, some of the activities may not be           
available.) If you have a group you would like to come out during public hours, you 
can still phone and make special arrangements. We will work with you to be able to 

manage large groups on Saturdays and Sundays.                                                                       
Phone for more information 402-478-4296  

Special Days: 

Non-Scary/Scary Maze Nights ~ Friday, Oct. 27, Saturday. Oct. 28, 7-10pm  

Search for Treats in the Maze ~ Sunday, Oct. 22, 2:00-4:00pm 

https://forms.gle/ao5bcjcgeXygv2QJ7?fbclid=IwAR0Luf2ja1J76Li94XP6C61KQZmVVKsclBnmC6NKDB_sqBOH99HREnizPFE

